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 September 19, 2013 

  

MEMORANDUM FOR: OASD (HA) (ATTN: Kim Fraser, Sandra Dennis) 

  

SUBJECT: DMDC Review of  Millennium Cohort Revisions for OMB Approval 

 

As requested, DMDC has reviewed the subject study protocol and it’s supporting 

materials as part of the OMB submission process through WHS.   The technical concerns raised 

in our reviews have been addressed.  Our recommendation to WHS/ESD is that the revisions to 

the study protocol and the data collection materials are sufficiently designed and developed in 

order to be sent forward as required to obtain OMB approval for the revisions for this Public 

Information Collection.   This is a very important and unique project and we strongly support the 

approval of these revisions. 

The DMDC reviews highlighted several areas (e.g., use of SSNs, incentives, etc.) that 

may be appropriate for consideration as part of the Privacy, HRPP and other reviews.   Both 

DMDC reviews are attached to the email transmitting this letter. 

The point of contact for this review is Dr. Paul Rosenfeld, 571-372-0987, 

paul.rosenfeld.civ@mail.mil. 

 

 

 

Dr. Paul Rosenfeld 

Survey Design, Analysis, & Operations Branch Chief 

Human Resources Strategic Assessment Program (HRSAP) 

Defense Manpower Data Center (DMDC) 

 

Cc: 

Fred Licari, WHS/ESD 

Cindy Allard, WHS/ESD 

Francine Jones, OUSD/P&R/HRPP 
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